@ MOSSADAMS

May 8, 2023

VIA CERTIFIED MAIL

State of Utah Public Service Commission
Heber M. Weils Building

160 East 300 South, 4 Floor

Salt Lake City, UT 84111

Re: Notice of Detariffing of Packet-Based and Higher Capacity TDM (Non-Ex Ante)
Business Data Services

To Whom It May Concern:

Enclosed please find the Notice of Detariffing cf Packet-Based and Higher Capacity TDM (Non-Ex
Ante) Business Data Services with regards to the following carriers:

1. All West Communications, Inc. - Utah, Study Area Code 502288

Thank you.

r

Tym Rutkowski, for Moss Adams LLP
Senior Manager

(509) 777-0137
tym.rutkowski@mossadams.com

Enclosure
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7 (COMMUNICATIONS

VIA ECFS
May 8, 2023

Ms. Kris Monteith

Bureau Chief

Wireline Competition Burean

Federal Communications Commission
445 12" Street SW

Washington, DC 20554

RE: Notice of Detariffing of Packet-Based and Higher Capacity TDM (Non-Ex Ante) Business Data

Services
WC Docket Nos. 17-144, 16-143, 05-25

Dear Ms. Monteith,

All West Communications, Inc. - Utah, Study Area Code 502288, hereby provides notice to the Wireline
Competition Bureau that the Company is detariffing its packet-based and higher capacity TDM (non-ex
ante) business data services (BDS), effective July 1, 2023.

All West Communications, Inc. - Utah is a rate-of-return carrier that receives Alternative Connect
America Cost Model IT (A-CAM 1) support and elected incentive regulation for its BDS offerings!
effective as of July 1, 2020. This detariffing will apply to the entirety of the Company’s service area in
the state of Utah. All rates, terms, and conditions for non-ex ante BDS offerings will be provided upon
request. All West Communications, Inc. - Utah will continue to offer lower capacity TDM transport and
end user channel termination (ex ante) BDS under the incentive regulation framework in the Moss
Adams FCC Tariff No. 1.

A copy of this notice is also being sent to existing customers of the affected services, the State of Utah
Public Service Commission, the Governor of Utah, and the Special Assistant for Telecommunications at
the Department of Defense.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Geeop ot~

Jenny Préscot

Vice President of Finance
435-783-4913
jenny.prescott@allwest.com

147 CF.R. §61.50.
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